
Division of the Budget 

Landon State Office Building Phone: (785) 296-2436 

900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 adam.c.proffitt@ks.gov 

Topeka, KS  66612 http://budget.kansas.gov 
 

Adam Proffitt, Director Laura Kelly, Governor 

Division of the Budget 

 

March 24, 2021 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Susan Concannon, Chairperson 

House Committee on Children and Seniors 

Statehouse, Room 149A-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Representative Concannon: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2448 by House Committee on Appropriations 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2448 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 HB 2448 would permit the Secretary of the Department for Children and Families to 

license a family foster home when a person: 
 

1. Was adjudicated as a juvenile offender; 
 

2. Had committed a felony that is a crime against persons as described in Articles 34, 35, or 

36 of Chapter 21 of the Kansas Statutes Annotated; 
 

3. Was a child in the custody of the Department for Children and Families and placed in the 

family foster home; 
 

4. Is 18 years of age or older; 
 

5. Maintains residency at the family foster home; or  
 

6. Has been legally adopted by any person residing in the family foster home.  
 

 The Department for Children and Families indicates that HB 2448 would have no fiscal 

effect on the agency’s operations.  
 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Kim Holter, Children & Families  


